
TRIPARISH CATHOLIC CHURCHES 
          Sunday June 5, 2022 

            Pentecost  

 
*Monday,          June 6 
No Mass                
Rosary        7:30 pm          STC 
  
*Tuesday,          June 7 
Mass                   8:30 am         STC 
Rosary         7:30 pm   STC 
 
*Wednesday,     June 8 
Mass                    8:30 am       OLMC 
Rosary          7:30 pm         STC 
 
*Thursday,          June 9 
Mass                     8:30 am      STJB  
Rosary           7:30 pm       STC 
 
*Friday,                June 10 
Mass                     8:30 am        STC 
Rosary           7:30 pm    STC 
 
*Saturday,           June 11  
Reconciliation     8:30  am       STC 
Reconciliation     9:30  am       OLMC 
Reconciliation     4:00  pm       STJB 
Mass             5:00 pm       STJB 
Rosary            7:30 pm    STC 
 
*Sunday,              June 12  
The Most Holy Trinity  
Mass             8:00 am        STC 
Mass           10:00 am       OLMC 
Rosary            7:30 pm        STC 

Our Lady of Mt Carmel (OLMC) 

27 Main Street 

Easton, MN 56025 

 

Saint Casimir (STC) 

320  2nd Ave SW 

Wells, MN 56097 

 

Saint John the Baptist (STJB) 

100 Park Street N. 

Minnesota Lake, MN 56068 

 

Pastor: Rev. Greg Havel 

507-553-5391 

triparish.priest@gmail.com 

Adoration Eucharistic Adoration for the Tri-parish 

will resume weekly at  St. Casimir Church        

Wednesday  at 9:00 pm through Thursday 10:00pm.  



Mass Schedule & Intentions 

Monday,  June 6             No Mass 

Tuesday,  

June 7  STC 
† Maxine Schultz Musser 8:30 a.m. 

Wednesday, 

June 8     OLMC  

Cletus and Eleanor Rath 

64th Anniversary 
8:30 a.m. 

Thursday, 

 June 9    STJB 
† Marian Weckwerth 8:30 a.m. 

Friday,  

June 10    STC 
†Herman & †Leola Wach 8:30 a.m. 

Saturday,  

June 11    STJB 
† Gayle Redig 5:00 p.m. 

Sunday,  

June 12     STC 
† Ron Neubauer 8:00 a.m. 

Sunday,  

June 13   OLMC  
†Kurt Pearson  10:00 a.m. 

The family of Jacob Cory would like to thank everyone 

for their thoughts and prayers for Jacob when he was 

deployed.  Jacob returned home to US soil 

on Tuesday.  He said, "It's good to be home!"  Thank 

you for all your prayers for Jacob! God Bless!   

                        Jacob Cory Family  

Recently departed: Kerry Sonnek –OLMC  

 In Our Prayers-Soldiers Overseas:  

Bernard D. Steinhauer, & Troy Haugh 

Job Posting  at St. Casimir’s School is committed to 

hiring excellent teacher staff for our K-6 School. We are 

currently accepting applications for a full-time licensed 

3rd/4th grade combination classroom teacher. We also 

have part-time openings in the areas of Art, Music, PE, 

and Religion. Come join our staff and enjoy small class 

sizes, a supportive and caring environment and staff who 

are dedicated to our students. The teaching staff plays a 

critical role in fulfilling the mission, upholding the values 

and implementing the philosophy of St. Casimir’s School. 

We are looking for staff who are filled with faith, joy, and 

dedication to our school, our faith. Application Instruc-

tions/Comments Please apply by submitting a cover   

letter, resume, and references to: Diane Edwards Princi-

pal 330 Second Avenue Wells, MN 56097 

d.edwards@stcasimirsschool.net                                  

Positions will remain open until filled.  

Prayer Requests of the Tri-Parish 

Let us always remember the sick and all those in 

need of prayer, especially:   

Aida and Leo Drager, Larry Woitas, Andrew Knewtson, 

Mildred Stencel, Dave Braun, Joel Sonnek, Lee Beran, 

Kolton Kunz , Joe Mazurkiewicz Family, Pat Dallman, 

Helen Skov, Theresa Berry, Reta Stencel, Mary 

McCallum, Bruce Woitas, Cassandra Walser, Jerome 

Goette, Zach Fendrich, Triston Father, Mike Redig, 

Mark Haler, Janet Yokiel, Dale Sonnek, Butch Becker,  

and for all our service men & women of the armed forc-

es.  Whenever any of our parish members or fami-

lies are in need of special prayers, please call and we 

will begin our prayer lines for any need-give only the 

details you wish. Linda Swehla 340-5529, Peggy Linder 

787-2575 STJB- Rhonda Drager at 462-3627 or STJB 

Parish Office at 462-3636, STC– Barb Stenzel at          

553-3805. 

Scripture Reading for Next Week: (STC) 

 Pentecost Sunday  

First reading:  Proverbs 8:22-31 

Second readings: Romans 5:1-5 

Gospel: John 16:12-15 

Lector: Kristen Dulas 

Greeters : Haugh 

Rosary: Ray & Marti Yokiel 

Ushers: Larry Brand & Ray Yokiel 

Money Counters: team 5 

Shepherd’s Inn: Angie Bushlack  

Monthly Minister schedule is now on our Tri-Parish 

website STC only 

From Fr. Havel… 

 This weekend we celebrate the gift of the Holy 

Spirit.  It is Pentecost!  Jesus told the disciples 

that when he ascended back to the Father in 

Heaven he would send them another advocate.  It 

is the Holy Spirit that unites us to God and one 

another.  

 We hear in our first reading this weekend that it is 
the Holy Spirit sent by God to the disciples that 
transformed their lives.  They were hiding behind 
locked doors and when the Holy Spirit came upon 
them they went forth and boldly proclaimed the 
Gospel of Jesus.  Come Holy Spirit and give us 
the courage to proclaim our faith in Jesus in our 
world today. ~Fr. Greg    



     Tri-Parish Announcements 

STJB Cemetery would like to thank all who so generously 
donated to the cemetery fund.  Funds will be used for 

ground maintenance and upkeep.  If you wish to donate to 
the cemetery fund, you can find an envelope in your       
contribution envelope or simply mark an envelope 

“Cemetery Fund” and place it in the offertory basket.   

 St. Casimir School will be not be selling Scrip after 8:00 

am mass in Wells. Scrip is available online, for complete 

listing of all the retailers visit www.shopwithscrip.com. 

We will still offer Scrip during the week at the parish of-

fice from 8:00am-2:00pm  

Thank you for your support St. Casimir School.  

    St. Casimir Catholic Cemetery  

Decorating Rules  

     A Catholic cemetery is a sacred place. This Catholic 
Cemetery must be maintained in honor and dignity.     

Decorating a grave is a privilege not a right. To protect the 
sacredness of its grounds, as well as the obligation of 
safety, and to reduce the burden of maintenance, we   

respectfully request your cooperation in following these 
Rules and Regulations, which apply for the mutual       

protection and benefit of all grave owners. 

The Cemetery Committee reserves the right to remove 
and discard any decorations which violate these Rules 
and Regulations as well as those decorations or objects it 
deems unsightly, offensive, or not in keeping with the spirit 
of these Rules and Regulations:  

 Cemetery decorations should be a simple reflection of 
nature. 

 Fresh flowers and plants must be in urn stands or in  
       invertible vases that are permanently attached to the           
       grave marker. 

 Breakable containers are not suitable as they can be 
easily broken and cause injury. 

 Absolutely no planting or digging-in of plants. 

 No steel hearts, shepherd hooks, stands, bird feeders, 
pinwheels, or other ornamental objects are allowed. 

 No electronic or solar powered decorations.      

 ***Special decorating of gravesites is permitted for:  
Easter -Palm Sunday until Divine Mercy Sunday  
Memorial Day -May 15 until June 15 
Independence Day -June 27 until July 11 
All Souls Day-October 26 until November 9 
Christmas-1

st
 Sunday of Advent until February 1

st
  

 
The Maintenance crew will dispose of any decorations that 

are not removed by the deadline.  

~ St. Casimir Cemetery Committee 

OLMC Cemetery Guidelines 

OLMC Cemetery follows the same guidelines as most 

other (Catholic) cemeteries. 

PLEASE NOTE – I have in the past not strictly enforced 
the standard guidelines of placement and removal of 
flowers and memorials. I do welcome these items, as it 
brightens and brings color to the cemetery. I ask that all 
items be secured, as to not tip over or blow freely around. 
I will eventually pick up any items that do not stay secure 
or become damaged by time and weather elements. I do 
take the beauty of our cemetery very seriously and do my 
best to maintain its beauty. Please feel free to contact me 
anytime. Thank you, Don Linder 507-525-1961 

STJB Cemetery Decorating Rules 
  
The STJB Cemetery Board reserves the right to regu-
late the way the cemetery looks, therefore, has devel-
oped the following grave decorating guidelines. Please 
abide by these guidelines to show respect of others’ 
final resting place. 
 
Please keep the decorations fresh and clean. Decora-
tions should be a simple reflection of nature. The Cem-
etery Board reserves the right to remove any decora-
tion that it deems to be inappropriate. 
 
Plants and fresh flowers are allowed at gravesites until 
first frost then must be removed. Plants must be in an 
urn and in an urn stand. Fresh flowers must be in vas-
es that are permanently attached to the grave marker. 
Glass jars and other breakable containers are not suit-
able as they can be easily broken and cause injury. 
 
***Special decorating of gravesites are permitted until 
two weeks after Memorial Day. After this time, if 
decorations are not removed, the Maintenance Crew/
Cemetery Board will disposed of decorations. No no-
tice will be given and the Cemetery Board will not be 
responsible for your reimbursement. – Example of 
special decorating includes, religious markers, orna-
mental objects, shepherd hooks, flags, solar powered 
lights, eternal lights and artificial flowers or plants. 
Decorations must not infringe on others gravesites and 
must not blow away. 
No planting or digging-in of plants, shrubs, evergreens 
or trees. 
Many people visit the cemetery each year. Because 
the cemetery is open to the public, it is very difficult to 
control the activity of every visitor. We regret that we 
cannot guarantee decorations will be free from dam-
age or disappearance and we caution you against 
leaving anything of great value on any grave in the 
cemetery. 
 
We wish to thank you for your understanding and co-
operation in adhering to these Rules and Regulations. 

More Church announcements on the next page 



Diocesan Ministry days 2022 

Our diocesan Ministry days will be held on Tuesday, June 14th-
Wednesday, June 15th, at Saint Mary’s University in 

Winona. The theme for this year’s gathering is, “My Flesh for 
the Life of the World’: Encountering Jesus Anew”.  Our focus 

will be the National Eucharistic Revival initiated by the U.S. 
Catholic Bishops- “a three-year grassroots revival of devotion 
and belief in the Real Presence of Jesus in the Eucharist.” 

Please feel free to      contact Camille Withrow 
(cwithrow@dowr.org / 507-858-1271) with any questions you 
may have about Ministry days.  

OLMC FRIENDSHIP DAY:   Make your plans now 

and save the date!  OLMC Friendship Day will be 

held on Sunday, June 26, 2022  beginning with Mass 

at 10:00 am. A Windsor Chop Dinner will be served 

after Mass, complete with all the trimmings!  Hot 

Dog Kids Meals will also be available. For advance 

meal ticket sales, please contact Chris Schultz at 

507-525-4670. 

Raffle tickets are also still available.  Please contact 

Joel and Tara Rauenhorst or Sue Cory.  Proceeds 

will go toward improvement of west church steps.       

This is the only fundraiser we will be having for the year. 

                           TriParish  Directory       
           Fr. Greg Havel…………………………. 507-553-5391 

           Email ……………………..Triparish.priest@gmail.com 

           Deacon Gene Paul ……………………....507-854-3676 

              Facebook ….search: …………. Tri-Parish South 

     (Tri-Parish Catholic Faith Community of OLMC, STC & STJB)  

Our Lady of Mount Carmel 

Email………...………………….olmc@bevcomm.net 

Phone………...………………………...507-787-2303 

Administrative Assistant…………………….Sue Cory 

Cemetery………………………………….Don Linder 

Faith Formation………………………...Chris Schultz 

Music….………………………………...Mary Kayser 

St. Casimir 

 Email………………………..scasimir@bevcomm.net 

Phone….….…………..……………….507-553-5391 

 Administrative Assistant……..…...…….Ilda Reyerson 

  Bookkeeper…………………………..BreAnne Scheid 

 Cemetery………………………………Tom Schindler 

 Faith Formation…………………………….Lisa Bute 

 Liturgical Music Coordinator………...Connie Stenzel 

St. John the Baptist 

            Mailing: P.O. Box 158, Minnesota Lake, MN                                

            Email …………...…....…………..stjb@bevcomm.net 

   Phone..……….……...……...…………..507-462-3636 

  Administrative Assistant..….….……...Rhonda Drager 

  Cemetery..……….……...………………..Bob Drager 

St. Casimir’s School 

Email…..……….…………….casimir@bevcomm.net 

Phone…..……..……...…...….………...507-553-5822 

Principal….……………………..…….Diane Edwards 

Secretary….……..….……….…….....Teresa Chirpich 

Website….……...…..…………...stcasimirsschool.net 

Office Hours 8:00– 2:00 pm  

Weekdays  

Weekly Contributions 

as of May 27th 

OLMC 

Amount needed weekly .................................... $2,452.00 

Amount needed to date ................................ $117,696.00 

Amount given to date ................................... $158,882.52 

                                           STC 

Amount needed weekly .................................... $5,127.00 

Amount needed to date ................................ $250,288.05 

Amount given to date ................................... $226,875.00 

STJB 

Amount needed weekly .................................... $1,700.00 

Amount needed to date .................................. $79,900.00 

Amount given to date ..................................... $66,768.88 

Online giving is available at the website: olmcstcstjb.org or 

triparishsouth.com. Click on the Online Giving logo on the 

main page under the calendar for the parish you’d like to do-

nate to. It can be one-time or recurring.  

Catholic Ministry Appeal  

OLMC    Goal $9,600.00 

Amount received/pledged- $7,165.25 

% Given– 74.64% 

# donors– 25 

STC   Goal—$20,385.00 

Amount received/pledged- $10,454.00 

% Given-51.28% 

# donors-45 

STJB  Goal $7,658.00 

Amount received/pledged- $4,925.00 

% Given– 64.31% 

# donors-16 

If you would like Holy Communion brought to you , 

please call the Church office 553-5391. 

Thank you to the CCW of St. John the Baptist for allowing us 
to join you to share what we are doing for the students at 
MSU-Mankato.  Thank you so very much for your very gener-
ous gift to support the students.  What a great blessing you 
are.  Your gift will make possible the many miracles of a 
changed heart.  When a young person comes to know who 
they are, as a beloved son or daughter of God.  Know of our 
prayers for you all.  May Jesus Christ be with you…Joe 
Bakken, Director of Mission, MSU-Mankato Newman Cen-
ter   www.catholic mavs.org  

http://www.catholic/


Most Rev. Robert E. Barron appointed bish-
op for the Diocese of Winona-Rochester 
 
Winona, Minnesota, June 2, 2022 – Today, the Holy See announced that Pope Fran-
cis has appointed the Most Rev. Robert E. Barron, Auxiliary Bishop of the Archdiocese 
of Los Angeles, as the ninth bishop of the Diocese of Winona-Rochester.  His installa-
tion Mass has been set for Friday, July 29. 
Bishop Barron, born on November 19, 1959 in Chicago, spent his childhood in Detroit 
and then in a suburb of Chicago.  Bishop Barron studied at Mundelein Seminary in 
Chicago and at the Catholic University of America in Washington, DC before being or-
dained a priest on May 24, 1986. 
After serving as an associate pastor for three years, Bishop Barron was sent to study 
at the Institut Catholique de Paris where he completed his Doctorate of Sacred Theol-
ogy.  Bishop Barron served as professor of theology at Mundelein Seminary from 1992 
to 2015 and also served as its president-rector from 2012 to 2015. 
Bishop Barron launched his Word on Fire Catholic Ministries in 2000 and has been 
broadcast extensively throughout the world.  His 10-part documentary, Catholicism, 
aired on public television in the United States and he is the first priest since Venerable 
Archbishop Fulton Sheen to have a regular national program on a commercial televi-
sion network. 
Bishop Barron, through his clear teaching and love of the Gospel, has been able to 
share the truth of the Gospel to millions through the internet and, in particular, social 
media.  Barron’s Word on Fire website hosts daily blog posts, weekly articles and vid-
eo commentaries and Bishop Barron has over 3.1million Facebook followers, 517,000 
YouTube subscribers, 349,000 Instagram followers, and 198,000 Twitter followers. 
On receiving the news of his appointment, Bishop Barron said: “I am overjoyed and 
humbled to receive this new assignment as the ninth bishop of Winona-Rochester.  I 
look forward immensely to getting to know the good people, priests, and pastoral min-
isters of the diocese.  I will have to brush off my Chicago winter coat, which has re-
mained unused for the past six years in Santa Barbara!  My fondest hope is that I 
might be a good spiritual father to all the Catholics of southern Minnesota." 
 “I am filled with joy that Pope Francis has appointed Bishop Robert Barron as the 9th 
Bishop of the Diocese of Winona-Rochester,” said Most Rev. John M. Quinn.  “His 
commitment to evangelization and missionary discipleship will bear great fruit in the 
coming years.” 
A press conference was held on June 2, at 11:00a.m.via live stream on the Diocesan 
website (www.dowr.org)  
The Diocese of Winona-Rochester serves the 20 southernmost counties of Minnesota 
with more than 130,000 Catholics and 107 parishes, four high schools, 30 elementary 
schools and the Immaculate Heart of Mary Seminary on the campus of St. Mary’s Uni-
versity in Winona. 

http://www.dowr.org/

